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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: June 12th 2012

	Present :        Paul Wood, Clare Smith, Diane Haggar,  Alison Weston, Abigail Bailey, Paul Sugden, Emma O’Looney, Paul Stephens

	Apologies:    Malcolm Pickering, Eddie Winslow ,Matthew Rutter


	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting  May 3rd.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising: 
i. Paul W still to write to WYXC to decline invite to host race in 2012/13. 

ii. Coaching co-ordinator article in next newsletter
	 PW

	3
	Running the Club

1. Harrier of the Month – Nominations were:

· Alison Bennet for her brilliant marathon result at Windermere Marathon (new club V50 marathon record) and Jack Bloor race
· Alison Weston and Clare Smith for organising the Calderdale Way Relay teams
· David Westhead for sub 17min 5k at John Carr Race 3
· Bradley Chapman for his effort in training and BOFRA races
· John Coates for his 50 races in his 50th year
· Sheena Pickersgill for completing her first ever marathon in Edinburgh and for her motivation and organisation of marathon training runs for some of her other running colleagues
The winners were Alison Bennett and John Coates.
2. Officers and Captains Reports and Matters Arising 

i) Dave Wilby’s proposals for selection of relay teams where appropriate jointly by both captains was agreed. It was also agreed the process of promoting the relays and transparency in criteria and team selection was much improved.

3. Harriers Races:
i)  Badgerstone Relays: A successful and well attended race. Report attached.
ii) Trail Race: Positive feedback although numbers were down slightly – (probably relating t the weather and the Jubilee. £(to be confirmed) raised for the Uganda orphanage
iii) Aquathon: All in hand. About 90 entries to 12th June. A few more marshalls required.
iv) Addingham Gala: Complete Runner are sponsoring this race. A variation on the previous Beamsley Beacon route is planned.

v) Ilkley Incline: No issues.

	AB


	4
	Developing the Club. 
a) Coaching: Paul W reported that the FRA/was prepared to organise a Leadership in Running Fitness (LiRF) course with a fell bias, in Ilkley. It was felt there would be demand for this. Paul agreed to speak further with the FRA coaching co-ordinator.
b) Clare Smith volunteered to lead a novice group on the fells. This was welcomed.
 
	PW
CS


	AOB
	a) the “unofficial” Olympic torch relay would be coming through Ilkley. The committee was keen the club support this. Paul W to get more details.
b) under age runners. Shirley W has spoken to those parents involved about the need to abide by the FRA rules. It was felt an item in the next newsletter before the next Bunny Run series would be useful

c) Newsletter “postage” costs. Neil and Bradley Chapman deliver the newsletters that are not collected. The payment for this has been 25p per newsletter for a number of years. But given increased costs it was agreed this should be increased to 35p.

d) IH Buffs. These had been popular and it was agreed to place another order (minimum 70)

e) New Chevin Sunday Runs. It was agreed to promote these to club members
	PW
Paul S

Paul W

	TDP
	July 3rd 8.40pm ILTSC (apologies Clare Smith)
	


REPORTS

Chairman
The advantage of preparing this report a little later than usual is that I can report on the success of today's Ilkley Trail race, ably organised by Lawrence Basham and assisted by many Ilkley Harriers.  There has been some very positive feedback, e.g.  "congratulations on a great Jubilee themed trail race.
First of all I loved the town crier at the start-a marvellous touch that put all the runners in a good mood for the run ahead and the route is magnificent;  ... simply stunning views.  We really enjoyed the mug too. The thing I want to emphasise is how superb your marshalling team were ... Encouraging, friendly and supportive of all the participants, no matter what level of ability those runners had ...  I often think there should be marshalling classes and it looks like your people should perhaps be the lecturers."  With 240 entries, and the cake stall 'selling out',  this should again raise a useful amount for the orphanage in Uganda, and Pastor Ivan will be visiting Club Night on 26th June to receive a 'big cheque'.

Not long ago too we organised the Badger Stone Relays, another great success with a record 67 teams, a super race atmosphere, and raising a useful £200 for the Club.  So that's FOUR top class races organised by the Club this year. 

Next up is the Aquathon we are organising jointly with Ilkley Swimming Club on 23rd June as our "Olympic" event.  This really is something new and Rebecca Mon-Williams will need lots of help promoting it and organising it.  And then the Addingham Gala fell race on 14th July is another Ilkley Harriers race growing in popularity.

We have had two people complete LiRF coach education courses so far, and another two are booked on courses.  As it turns out, there is still the possibility of organising a 'fell-flavoured" LiRF course in Ilkley - what do people think?  There are at least another 6-7 people who expressed an interest in a course but haven't found one on a suitable date yet.

On the coaching front, Nikos's new coaching courses seem to be going very well, the Monday course particularly.  Reports are that these sessions are long and hard, but very rewarding.  It's good to see something new and different succeeding and we must give Nikos our support for this super voluntary effort.

In a few weeks we have our "Mob Match" at Bingley St ives.  We have supported this race for 5 years now and I think that is enough: we should "bring the mob match home" after this year's race. I propose a Mob Match against another local club at one of our own races, probably Addingham Gala. 

Men's Fell 
May saw Tom Adams selected to run at the Inter Counties Fell

Championships, where he finished a brilliant 7th and helped Yorkshire to

a team silver medal. He also broke his own lap record at the Badgerstone

Relays where Lee Morley, myself & Tom improved by one place on last year

to finish 2nd, once again behind Leeds City. Jack Wood did the 'double'

by completing the orienteering the night after Badgerstone, and taking

1st place for combined times between the two events.

Amongst the myriad of other events we've had runners out to, Calderdale

Relay provided the opportunity for us to get together as a club and gave

a rare start to a 'fast' mixed team. I feel we justified the decision as

we finished an excellent 12th overall and 2nd mixed team behind a strong

Calder Valley outfit. Another minute or so in hand would have seen us

hold the lead so maybe next year we can have another real crack at this.

For the autumn relays, myself, Clare & Alison are aiming to publish

notices in the next newsletter, on the website, facebook etc in order to

give people plenty of notice of what they need to do to be considered.

Hopefully that will enable us to a) get as many teams as possible out

and b) stop any of the sniping which slightly marred the Calderdale

efforts.

We may also adopt a joint approach to selecting teams, rather than just

me doing the men and Clare/Alison doing the women, so we can validate

each others thinking. Bottom line is though, if you want to run you have

to prove form in suitable races (similar distance, similar terrain etc)

otherwise it's tough. Appreciate it's different for different relays but

for the autumn relays we have a published policy of selecting the

fastest teams due to very limited club places being available. A recce

weekend has been mooted for the Ian Hodgson Relays, probably in

September.

Ladies Fell 
May was a busy month for our lady fell runners.

Sue Morley has run at Lothersdale, Hambledon (where she was 1st LV55),

Hutton Roof and Ossy Oiks. Alison Eagle was 4th lady at the Coiners race.

Di Haggar was 1st lady at Lothersdale and 1st FV45 at Kildwick, where

Alison W also ran. Di joined in the fun of the new 'Charlesworth Chase'

pre-wedding race up Simonseat along with Jann Smith and Kelly Harrison.

Jann was 1st LV40 at the short but steep Coniston Gullies BOFRA race.

At the Fairfield Horseshoe, Rebecca Mon-Williams was 2nd LV40. With Jann

and Kate, Rebecca was also part of the Ilkley team which took 2nd ladies'

team prize at the Badgerstone relays, whilst Emma B, Di H and Sally Morley

were the 1st ladies team. There was an excellent turnout of runners at

this fun relay event: thanks to Alison W for encouraging participation.

The 2nd ladies' team prize at the Jack Bloor Fell Race was also taken by

the Ilkley team of Kate Archer, Rachel Carter and Alison Weston.

There were some great runs from our ladies who took part in the 2 mixed

teams at the Calderdale Way Relay. Sally Morley and Emma B came very close

to the Harriers' record for leg 2. Our 'A' team came an excellent 2nd

mixed team (11th overall), less than a minute behind the winning mixed

team, whilst the 'B' team were 10th mixed team (49th overall). There was a

lovely team spirit at the post-race social in the pub that evening.

Whilst not fell races as such, Amanda Parnaby's participation in a couple

of long LDWA events (Malhamdale Meander and Capabilities Overview) should

not be overlooked.

A fell runners' social gathering (for both sexes!) is planned at the

Vaults pub for the evening of Weds 18th July, where summer races and

autumn relays will be discussed over a drink or two!

Junior
As I did not do an April committee report here is a quick roundup of what went on on the competition front. Bunny Runs: we had 16 juniors compete with some excellent results. Georgia Malir and Sarah Pickering ran in the London mini-marathon and enjoyed the experience. Coaching took a break for the month. 
In May things have really begun to get busy.  The John Carr series saw 12 of our juniors placed with the girls taking the first 7 places and the boys 2nd,3rd,4th,6th and 7th. On the fells we have already had 3 junior championship races with a good turnout of juniors at all 3 (10 at Pendle, 3 at Anniversary Wa and 10 at Cowpe).  In addition the BOFRA champs have started and we have had juniors competing here as well. The Badger Stone Relays saw a good number of junior and family's running.  Track & Field Athletics has also started and at the Yorkshire championships at Cudworth we had 6 juniors competing with Chloe Tindale gaining an U17 Gold medal for Triple Jump and Roisin Ramage an U13 Silver medal for Shot.

Will Ramsbotham Badger Stone Relays, Wednesday 23rd May 2012

Report for Ilkley Harriers Committee

Ilkley Harriers took on the organisation of this event in 2010 and we have built on the success of the last two

years with 67 teams enjoying this year's event, a record field we believe in the 20 years of the event's history.

The race was named after and is run in the memory of Will Ramsbotham, a young runner who died tragically,

and is supported by many of his friends. These relays have something special - serious but friendly

competition, with something for young runners too, and the full range of competitors from fancy dress

runners to some truly elite teams.

The organisation of this event was a team affair, with Mark Mon-Williams rallying teams and supporters, and

Paul looking after race logistics, with some very able help from Ilkley Harriers volunteers on the night. The

celebrity guest this year was Jack Maitland, international orienteer, triathlete, and fell runner. Teams came

from far and wide, with many teams being made up on the night and many mixed-club and family teams.

Once again there was a strong showing of junior runners.

The seniors race 3 legs of 2 miles (doesn't have quite the same ring in the 'new money', 3.2km) on a testing

circuit. Tom Adams again ran the fastest leg of the night, in a new record of 12:53, to take one of the fabulous

trophies carved by Shane Green. Backed up by Dave Wilby and Lee Morley, his Ilkley team was second

only to Leeds AC who won for a 2nd year. A good turnout from the Ilkley ladies, rallied by Alison Weston,

saw them take the fastest team trophy.

The juniors race an opening leg of 2 miles with the seniors, with younger runners doing a shorter but no less

testing 1 mile leg. This mix means that runners are coming in thick and fast at times, fantastically exciting for

spectators, testing for organisers and officials (well done to Sue Williamson on the finish).

Once again White Wells stayed open for refreshments§, and the bravest took a plunge in the restoring

waters of White Wells.

After paying for refreshment vouchers, prizes, trophy, and engraving, the event still made a surplus of

£202.94 for Club funds.

We collected £448.50 in entry fees (double last year's takings). £245.56 was outgoing (* receipts to EW),

comprising:

£21.12 prizes wine and 'champagne' *

£29.99 prizes beer (discounted but not donated) *

£76.75 prizes biscuits, chocolates and sweets

£15.00 sundry expenses

(home printing, labels, stationery £2.45 Olicana*, loo rolls, etc.)

£9.50 race numbers (top-up) and safety pins from junior supplies

£6.20 photocopy entry forms and vouchers *

£58.00 50p White Wells vouchers redeemed (116 redeemed/201 issued)

£29.00 engraving of trophies

There were a few organisational challenges this year. The FRA wrote to us (and all relay organisers)

demanding vetting of competitors, full kit, etc. but we were able to agree a waiver after some

correspondence. The local orienteering club planned an event at Cow & Calf the same day, but were

persuaded to move it to the Thursday and we arranged a 'combined score competition' for competitors of the

two events.

Notes for 2013

60-70 teams seems to be an ideal size for the event.

The mix of teams (family/junior/etc.) varies year to year, the entry form is “about right” but this year some

families failed to tick the family box, and we need to identify clubs on the entry form where appropriate.

We have finally caught up on the backlog of trophy engraving so these expenses should be less in future.

We have used all our reserves of relay race numbers so will need to purchase a complete set next year

(£50+).

The date of next year's race will probably be Wednesday 22nd May.

Paul Wood
